# References for the Tin Tabernacles of Surrey, Part 2: Outer London Boroughs formerly in Surrey,

(Surrey History, 2018, 17, 20-40)

# **London Borough of Croydon**

#### **ADDISCOMBE**

# Addiscombe Baptist Church, Morland Road

Stockwell p 66-67, Whitley p 248 (No. 770), Lancaster p 24 http://www.geograph.org.uk/photo/1974783 *Croydon Guardian and Surrey County Gazette* 21 December 1901

# **Cherry Orchard Road Methodist Church**

Croydon Advertiser and East Surrey Reporter, 26 August 1876 http://www.christchurchmeth.org.uk/about-us/history http://www.myprimitivemethodists.org.uk/page/addiscombe primitive methodist chapel

# Addiscombe Wesleyan Church, Lower Addiscombe Road

Smith 2010, p 77

Croydon Guardian and Surrey County Gazette, 9 July 1881, 22 October 1881 http://www.christchurchmeth.org.uk/about-us/history

#### **Cross Road Mission**

Lancaster p 22, OS 25" map 2<sup>nd</sup> edition, G W Bacon *Atlas of London*, 1881 (London Topographical Society)

Croydon Advertiser and East Surrey Reporter, 5 December 1885

Croydon Chronicle and East Surrey Advertiser, 25 June 1870

http://www.myprimitivemethodists.org.uk/page\_id\_\_847.aspx

http://www.myprimitivemethodists.org.uk/documents/1905 Ashworth the Urbane.pdf

# Gordon Hall, Bingham Road

http://southwark.anglican.org/downloads/lostchurches/ADD01.pdf

# St Mary Magdelene, Elgin Road

Brian Lancaster, The Reverend Ben-Oliel and the troubles at Addiscombe, *Bull. Croydon Nat. Hist. Sci. Soc.*, 2004, **122**, p 6-16, see http://www.cnhss.org.uk/archives/bull122b.htm http://www.stmmm.org.uk/resourcing/our-history/detailed-history/ Croydon Chronicle and East Surrey Advertiser, 15 August 1868

#### **COULSDON**

# St Aidan's Roman Catholic Church, Smitham Bottom Road

http://www.st-aidans-parish.org.uk/history.htm

http://taking-stock.org.uk/Home/Dioceses/Archdiocese-of-Southwark/Coulsdon-St-Aidan

# St Andrew's Church, Brighton Road

Lancaster p 34

Kenneth Richardson, The 'Twenty-Five' churches of the Southwark Diocese, 2002, p 34

# **CROYDON**

# **Brighton Road Baptist Church**

Smith 2010, p 88, Whitley p 242 (No. 728) http://brightonroadbaptist.co.uk/our-history/ *Croydon Chronicle and East Surrey Advertiser* 25 June 1904 A Higham (ed), *Village Histories. 1. Purley*, 1996, p 124

# United Methodist Free Church, Cranmer Road

Lancaster p 9

Croydon Guardian and Surrey County Gazette, 3 April 1886 https://www.preciousseed.org/article\_detail.cfm?articleID=1730

# **Croham Road Baptist Chapel**

Stockwell p 71-75, Whitley p 242 (No. 723) Croydon Guardian and Surrey County Gazette, 25 March 1893

## **Emmanuel Church, Normanant Road**

SHC 3315/8/412

Croydon Chronicle and East Surrey Advertiser 1 July 1899

#### **Haling Road Hall**

SHC 3315/8/414

Lancaster p 17, Smith 2010, p 89, back cover.

# Cairo Road, London City Mission

*Croydon Advertiser and East Surrey Reporter* 20 August 1887 Lancaster p 4, 9.

# Gloucester Road, London City Mission

Croydon Advertiser and East Surrey Reporter 2 October 1886

# Johnson Road, London City Mission

Lancaster p 16.

# Pitlake Mission (St Edmund's Church) Cornwall Road

Croydon Advertiser and East Surrey Reporter 7 April 1883 http://www.theminsterjuniorscroydon.co.uk/30/history-of-the-minster-junior-school http://southwark.anglican.org/downloads/lostchurches/CRO05.pdf

# St George's Presbyterian Church, Oakfield Road

LMA 4403

# **Parker Road Congregational Chapel**

Cleal 157

John Waddington, *Surrey Congregation History*, 1866, p 193 *South London Press*, 8 July 1865

# St Luke's Church, Princess Road

Croydon Guardian and Surrey County Gazette, 5 November 1887

# St John the Baptist Church, Scarbrook Road

Croydon Advertiser and East Surrey Reporter, 7 May 1870 Croydon Chronicle and East Surrey Advertiser, 13 April 1867 J Corbet Anderson, Croydon Church, 1871

### St Jude Mission Church, Stanley Grove

Lancaster p 14

Croydon Guardian and Surrey County Gazette, 2 July 1910 Croydon Advertiser and East Surrey Reporter, 2 July 1910

Norwood News, 12 February 1927

http://southwark.anglican.org/downloads/lostchurches/THO02.pdf

St Jude with St Aidan, Thornton Heath: church guide [SHC 726.5THOp]

# St Michael and All Angels, Poplar Walk

Surrey Mirror, 6 October 1883

West Sussex Gazette, 29 September 1921

Leighton Buckwell, A History of St Michael and All Angels, Croydon, 1960, p 5.

### Strathmore Road Brethren iron chapel

London Evening Standard, 24 March 1892

https://www.preciousseed.org/article detail.cfm?articleID=1730

# Croydon Presbyterian, Baptist and Unitarian and Free Church, Wellesley Road

Stockwell p 76-79, Whitley p 207 (No. 456)

http://www.croydonunitarians.org.uk/history.html

Norwood News, 10 December 1870

# Lighthouse Mission, Wilford Road

Lancaster p 16

Croydon Guardian and Surrey County Gazette, 26 April 1890, 18 April 1891, 21 July 1906

# Wortley Road Baptist Church

Stockwell p 80-81, Lancaster p14

Croydon Guardian and Surrey County Gazette, 7 February 1880

# **NORWOOD** (see also Lambeth)

# St John the Evangelist Church, Aukland Road

SHC 9267/4/1/1

https://www.sjun.org.uk/about-us/history-of-st-johns/

Norwood News, 27 November 1880

# **Clifford Road Congregational Church**

Cleal p 117-118

Croydon Guardian and Surrey County Gazette, 7 July 1906

Croydon Guardian and Surrey County Gazette, 27 April 1907

# St Chad's Roman Catholic Church

Croydon Guardian and Surrey County Gazette, 24 August 1907

Norwood News, 14 December 1907, 13 May 1932

http://taking-stock.org.uk/Home/Dioceses/Archdiocese-of-Southwark/Norwood-St-Chad http://archive.thetablet.co.uk/article/11th-march-1933/22/orbis-terrarum

# **Farley Place Mission church**

Lancaster p 26, Wortley p 255 (No. 838) http://www.lianelang.com/thelongwayhome/south/southwalk16.html#

# St George Mission, Merton Road

Lancaster p 26

Croydon Guardian and Surrey County Gazette, 23 April 1898

# Holy Innocent church, Selhurst Road

SHC 8220

Croydon Advertiser and East Surrey Reporter, 5 May 1888 Norwood News, 29 September 1888, 15 June 1895, 26 September 1952, 26 August 1955 https://www.norwoodsociety.co.uk/articles/128-charles-john-letts-1836-1912.html John Coulter, Norwood, 2002, p 9

# St Andrew's Presbyterian Church, Weston Street

Croydon Advertiser and East Surrey Reporter, 13 January 1939 South London Press, 30 March 1878 Norwood News, 3 June 1899, 10 March 1906, 16 May 1924, 13 May 1932

#### **PURLEY**

# St Mark's church, Peaks Hill

SHC 6069, Smith 2010, p 29

Croydon Guardian and Surrey County Gazette, 26 November 1910 http://www.stmarkswoodcote.org.uk/site/assets/files/2501/st\_marks\_history.pdf A. Higham (ed), Village Histories. 1. Purley, 1996, p 119

#### St Swithun's church, Ellen Road

http://www.stmarkswoodcote.org.uk/site/assets/files/2501/st\_marks\_history.pdf ed Aline Burch, *The story of St Swithun's Church Purley*, 1979
John Chilvers and Paul Sandford, *The Story of St Swithun's church, Purley*, 2004
Kenneth Richardson, *The 'Twenty-Five' churches of the Southwark Diocese*, 2002, p 110

# **Brighton Road Baptist iron hall**

http://brightonroadbaptist.co.uk/our-history/
Grace L Comben, *Local History Records*, 1979, **18**, p 6
A. Higham (ed), *Village Histories. 1. Purley*, 1996, p 118
Robert R Resker, *The history and development of Purley*, 1916 (reprinted1994) p 37-44

## Purley Congregational church, High Street

Cleal, p 170-172

http://purleyurc.org.uk/our-history/early-history-of-purley-congregation-church/

# **SANDERSTEAD**

# St Mary the Virgin church, Edgar Road

SHC 7195/5/4

Croydon Guardian and Surrey County Gazette, 29 February 1908. (describes opening of St Mary not St Mathias)

http://www.sanderstead-parish.org.uk/st-marys/history

Joy Gadsby (ed), Village Histories. 3. Sanderstead, 1998, p 110

Kenneth Richardson, The 'Twenty-Five' churches of the Southwark Diocese, 2002, p 140-141

# **THORNTON HEATH**

# St Alban the Martyr, Whitehorse Lane

https://norwoodsociety.co.uk/pdf/review216.pdf Croydon Guardian and Surrey County Gazette, 14 October 1914 Norwood News, 6 July 1912

# St Paul's Church, Norfolk Road

Croydon Guardian and Surrey County Gazette, 21 January 1905 (quote from 28 January 1870)

# St Paul's Mission Hall, Spa Road

Croydon Guardian and Surrey County Gazette, 30 March 1901

# St Stephen's Church, Winterbourne Road

Croydon Guardian and Surrey County Gazette, 13 March 1909 http://southwark.anglican.org/downloads/lostchurches/NOR02.pdf

# Wesleyan Church, Brigstock Road

Croydon Guardian and Surrey County Gazette, 31 March 1900

#### WOODSIDE

# Woodside Baptist Church, Spring Lane

Smith 2004, p 27, Smith 2010, p 43, Stockwell p 251-255, Wortley p 246 (No. 760) http://woodsidechurch.org.uk/about-us/history/

# **Royal Borough of Kingston upon Thames**

# **KINGSTON**

# Prebyterian Church, Fife Road

SHS 2121

Surrey Advertiser, 25 July 1874

Surrey Comet, 13 October 1883, 20 October 1883, 31 May 1884, 6 August 1904

#### Plymouth Brethren, Fife Road

Surrey Comet, 6 August 1904

# St John's Church, Denmark Road

http://www.stjohnskingston.co.uk/about-us/history/ Surrey Comet, 11 June 1870

### St Luke's Church, Elm Road

http://www.stlukeskingston.co.uk/ http://southwark.anglican.org/downloads/lostchurches/KIN02.pdf Surrey Advertiser, 2 December 1939 Surrey Comet, 9 June 1883, 20 October 1888, 30 March 1895

# **MALDEN RUSHETT**

# Malden Rushett Church Room, Leatherhead Road

SHC 2508/1/

http://southwark.anglican.org/downloads/lostchurches/mal01.pdf http://hidden-london.com/gazetteer/malden-rushett/

# **NEW MALDEN**

# **Baptist Church, Kingston Road**

Stockwell p 138-139 *Surrey Comet*, 7 August 1875, 11 July 1891

# Christchurch, Poplar Walk

SHC 3965/5/3-9 http://www.ccnm.org/history Surrey Comet, 19 March 1881

# Holy Trinity Free Church of England, High Street

Surrey Comet, 29 October 1870, 17 December 1870, 11 March 1882

# St John the Divine Mission Church, Kingston Road

SHC 3965/5

https://ccnm.org/index.php?q=history/building/1866-92

#### **NORBITON**

# Wesleyan Methodist Church, London Road

London Gazette, 1 August 1882 Surrey Comet, 3 April 1886, 6 August 1904

# St Paul's Church, Park Road

Surrey Comet, 3 September 1870, 27 September 1873, 18 December 1880, 23 April 1887, 6 August 1904

# Kingston Workhouse Chapel, Coombe Road

Surrey Comet, 2 December 1905

### **SURBITON**

# Primitive Methodist Chapel, Arlington Road

Surrey Comet, 6 August 1904

Rowley W.C. Richardson, Surbiton thirty two years of local self-government 1855-1887, 1888, p 88

# Weslevan Chapel, Ewell Road

Surrey Comet, 7 November 1885

http://www.surbitonhillmethodist.co.uk

Rowley W.C. Richardson, *Surbiton thirty two years of local self-government 1855-1887*, 1888, p 87

#### St Andrew church

**SHC 2218** 

Surrey Comet, 10 December 1870, 7 November 1885

St Andrew's Church, Surbiton, 1933 (SHC 2741/11/3)

Rowley W.C. Richardson, *Surbiton thirty two years of local self-government 1855-1887*, 1888, p 63, 74

# **London Borough of Merton**

# **COLLIERS WOOD**

Norwood News, 7 May 1937, 9 July 1937

E.N. Montague, Colliers Wood or 'Merton Singlegate', 2007, p 186

### **MERTON**

# St James Church, Cannon Hill Lane

http://southwark.anglican.org/downloads/employment/Merton-St-James-parish-profile.pdf Kenneth Richardson, *The 'Twenty Five' Churches of Southwark Diocese*, 2002, p 84-85

### St John Fisher Church, Cannon Hill lane

http://www.stjohnfishermerton.co.uk/history of the parish.php

# **MITCHAM**

# **Baptist Church, Clarendon Road**

SHC 2723/5/6, Stockwell 135-137 (image opposite p 135), Whitley p 228 (No 613)

E. N. Montague, *The Upper or Fair Green, Mitcham*, 2005, p 122

E. N. Montague, Pollards Hill, Commonside East and Lonesome, 2002, p 23

# Congregational Church, Clarendon Road

- E. N. Montague, Lower Mitcham, 2003, p 124-126
- E. N. Montague, *The Upper or Fair Green, Mitcham*, 2005, p 81-5
- E. N. Montague, Upper Mitcham & Western Road, 2013, p 9

# Good Shepherd Mission, Lilian Road

Merton Historical Society, Bulletin No 190, June 2014, p 10

# Lonesome Mission Hall, Leonard Road

Whitley p 201 (No 416)

Croydon Advertiser and East Surrey Recorder, 9 June 1888

Norwood News, 14 February 1919, 8 November 1929

Merton Historical Society, Bulletin No 190, June 2014, p 10

E. N. Montague, Pollards Hill, Commonside East and Lonesome, 2002, p 23

# St Barnabas Church, Gorringe Park Avenue

http://hidden-london.com/gazetteer/gorringe-park/https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mitcham,\_London *London Gazette*, 18 December 1914, p 10807-10808.

#### **MORDEN**

# Morden Baptist Church, Crown Road

Whitley p 232 (No 651)

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Morden Baptist Church

https://photoarchive.merton.gov.uk/collections/places-of-worship/35432-baptist-free-church-morden#prettyPhoto/0/

Western Times, 22 March 1935

Rosemary Turner, Morden in 1910:the land valuation records ('Lloyd George's Domesday'), 2013, p 42

#### St Peter's Church Hall, Arras Avenue

Kenneth Richardson, *The 'twenty-five' churches of the Southwark Diocese*, 2002, p 125-126.

#### MOTSPUR PARK

# **Holy Cross Mission Hall**

Kenneth Richardson, The 'twenty-five' churches of the Southwark Diocese, 2002, p 98-99.

#### **RAYNES PARK**

# St Saviour's Church, Grand Parade

https://photoarchive.merton.gov.uk/collections/places-of-worship/30165-st-saviours-church-raynes-park?

https://www.13thwimbledon.org/parents-info/history/

# WIMBLEDON

# All Saints Church, de Burgh Road and Hubert Road

SHC 2050, 2050/6/1

http://www.allsaintswimbledon.org.uk/index.php?page=Church History

http://southwark.anglican.org/downloads/lostchurches/SOU08.pdf *Surrey Comet*, 20 January 1884, 2 July 1887, 1 October 1887, 9 May 1891, 1 August 1891, 18 November 1893

# **Baptist Church, Haydon Road**

Stockwell p 241, Whitley p 249 (No 779)

# High Street Wimbledon and Queen's Road Baptist Church

Stockwell p 242-247, Whitley p 212 (No 497)

# Congregational Church, St George's Road

Cleal p 325-326

Surrey Comet, 10 May 1873, 29 December 1883, 19 April 1884

# **Emmanuel Church, Lingfield Road**

Surrey Comet, 27 May 1876

#### **Hartfield Road Mission Church**

Surrey Comet, 5 May 1883, 12 September 1891, 21 November 1903

#### **Norman Road Mission Hall**

Surrey Comet, 27 November 1886

#### **Pelham Road Mission Hall**

Surrey Comet, 29 January 1910

http://www.8thwimbledon.org/Group-history

#### **Russell Road Mission Hall**

Surrey Comet, 13 January 1883

http://taking-stock.org.uk/Home/Dioceses/Archdiocese-of-Southwark/Wimbledon-south-St-Winefride

# Sacred Heart Church, Edge Hill

Surrey Comet, 13 January 1883

https://www.sacredheartwimbledon.org.uk/Articles/487142/History\_of\_Sacred.aspx http://www.wimbledonmuseum.org.uk/index.php/collections/portraits/curators-choice

# St Andrew Church, Herbert Road

SHC P5/100, VCH vol 4, p 120

Surrey Comet, 26 May 1883

http://www.standrewwimbledon.org/history.html

Hilary G Marston, S Andrew's Church Wimbledon, A short history of the church, 1969 (SHC P5/100/3/35)

# St John the Baptist Church, Spencer Hill

Surrey Comet, 28 June 1873, 20 December 1873

http://www.stjohnswimbledon.co.uk/about/history/

http://aroundbritishchurches.blogspot.co.uk/2012/11/st-john-baptist-wimbledon.html

# St Matthew Church, Richmond Road

SHC 2136/15/1, 4343

Surrey Comet, 6 February 1892

http://www.stmatthewswimbledon.org/StMch history.html

http://southwark.anglican.org/downloads/lostchurches/WIM02.pdf

Richard Milward, Historic Wimbledon, Caesar's Camp to Centre Court, 1989, p 190-192

# **London Borough of Richmond upon Thames**

#### **BARNES**

# **Baptist Church, Stanton Road**

SHC 3145/8/1-5

http://barnesbaptistchurch.com/aboutus.html

# St Michael and All Angels, Archway Road

SHC 6150

Surrey Comet, 8 January 1887

#### **KEW**

#### St Luke's Church, Sandy Lane

SHC 3497

Surrey Comet, 17 January 1885, 9 January 1886, 29 December 1892

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/St Luke%27s Church, Kew

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Victoria Working Men's Club

http://www.richmond.gov.uk/media/4053/ca kewgdnsb web.pdf

# **RICHMOND**

#### **Baptist Church, Park Lane**

SHC 2077/3/21, 2716/1/1, Stockwell p 188-189 *Surrey Comet*, 17 July 1880, 23 July 1881

# Christ Church, Park Lane

SHC 2077, 2077/1/16, 2077/3/21-23, 2077/3/38, VCH vol **3**, p 533 *Surrey Comet*, 27 August 1892, 25 February 1893

# **London Borough of Sutton**

#### BELMONT

#### Christchurch, Downs Road

Croydon Advertiser and East Surrey Recorder, 15 January 1876, 22 July 1876

http://christchurch.suttonteam.org.uk/history

http://www.bscra.com/History.html

https://www.achurchnearyou.com/sutton-christ-church/a-history-of-the-church.html

Frank Burgess, Cheam, Belmont and Worcester Park, 1993, see plate 169

# St John the Baptist, Downs Road

http://www.stjohnbelmont.org.uk/page3.html

http://southwark.anglican.org/downloads/lostchurches/SUT02.pdf

West Sussex Gazette, 23 July 1914

Margaret Reed, A Village Church: the story of the first 75 years of St John's with Belmont Methodists, 1992, p 4

## **Baptist Church, Downs Road**

SHC 3470/6/1, Stockwell p 17-18, Whitely p 296

http://www.bscra.com/History.html

C Leslie Craig, *Splendid the heritage, the story of Belmont and its methodist church*, 1965 (SHC 3470/5/1)

Frank Burgess, Cheam, Belmont and Worcester Park, 1993, see plate 171

### **CARSHALTON**

# **Emmanuel Church, Park Lane**

Smith 2004, p 9, Smith 2010, p 59

John Swindell, Rough notes concerning the history of Emmanuel Church, *c* 1972 [Sutton Archives 4/5/5a-c]

# Church of the Good Shepherd, Stanley Road

Smith 2010, p 60

http://www.goodshepherdcarshalton.org/history/

Kenneth Richardson, *The 'Twenty Five' Churches of Southwark Diocese*, 2002, p 84-85 Jean Moore, David Parsons and Basil Tuffield, *The Church of the Good Shepherd, Carshalton, Surrey*, 1980

Martin Booth, Where the Chalk meets the Clay, [2006], p 23-25

#### **CHEAM**

# East Cheam Baptist Church, Tate Road

Stockwell p 49-51, Whitley p 248 (No 776) http://suttonchristiancentre.org/story/

# North Cheam Baptist Church, Ridge Road

Whitley p 247 (No 761), p 289

Beryl Sulling, One hundred years of witness, North Cheam Baptist Church, centenary 1881-1981, 1981

# St Alban the Martyr Church, Gander Green Lane

http://www.stoswaldsnorthcheam.org.uk/

http://southwark.anglican.org/downloads/lostchurches/CHE03.pdf

Kenneth Richardson, The 'Twenty Five' Churches of Southwark Diocese, 2002, p 28, 30, 33

Terry Phillips, A History of St Oswald's Church, North Cheam, 1994

Frank Burgess, Cheam, Belmont and Worcester Park, 1993, plates 86, 87

# St Philip's Church, Cheam Common Road

VCH vol 4, p 19?

http://southwark.anglican.org/downloads/lostchurches/CHE01.pdf

Croydon Advertiser and East Surrey Reporter, 12 June 1873

David Rymill, Worcester Park and Cuddington: a walk through the centuries, 2000, p 117-122.

# **HACKBRIDGE**

#### All Saints, London Road

http://www.allsaintschurchhackbridge.org.uk/history/ Kenneth Richardson, *The 'Twenty Five' Churches of Southwark Diocese*, 2002, p 74-77 *Surrey Mirror*, 13 July 1928

#### **SUTTON**

#### **Cheam Road Church**

Robert P Smith, A History of Sutton AD 675-1960, 4th edition, 1970, p 58, 75

# Christ Church, Christchurch Park

Sutton Archives 2664/4/1, 3165/2/11, 3165/4/1, 3165/4/10

https://www.achurchnearyou.com/sutton-christ-church/a-history-of-the-church.html

http://christchurch.suttonteam.org.uk/history

# **Congregational Church, Sutton Court Road**

Cleal p 76-77

http://www.trinitychurchsutton.org.uk/history-in-detail

Croydon Advertiser and East Surrey Reporter, 27 July 1889

# Primitive Methodist Chapel, Lind Road

**SHC 3493** 

http://www.myprimitivemethodists.org.uk/page id 847.aspx

http://www.myprimitivemethodists.org.uk/page/sutton\_lind\_road\_primitive\_methodist\_chape

Croydon Advertiser and East Surrey Reporter, 29 July 1879, 9 August 1879 Robert P Smith, A History of Sutton AD 675-1960, 4th edition, 1970, p 58

# Our Lady of the Rosary Church, St Barnabas Road

http://suttonsurreyrcparish.weebly.com/parish-history.html

# WALLINGTON

# Wallington Methodist Church, Clyde Road

http://www.wallingtonmethodist.org.uk/centenarycelebrations.htm

#### St Patrick's Church, Park Hill Road

Smith 2010, p 23

Croydon Advertiser and East Surrey Reporter, 19 March 1910

Surrey Mirror, 29 January 1932

http://southwark.anglican.org/downloads/lostchurches/WAL01.pdf

http://htchurch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2015/11/History-of-HT.pdf Kenneth Richardson, *The 'Twenty Five' Churches of Southwark Diocese*, 2002, p 171-176

# Addendun to Surrey records to Part 1.

(Surrey History, 2017, 16, 21-44)

# **MOLE VALLEY**

London Gazette 12 March 1980

# **Forest Green Mission Church**

Dorking Advertiser 19 September 1903

#### **Headley Congregational Mission Church**

Tom Robert Grantham, Dorking Congregational 1662-1912, 1913, p 82-84, 86-87

# St Michael and All Angels Church, Mickleham

SHC 9752/1/2/1

#### REIGATE AND BANSTEAD

# St Matthew's Church High Street Mission, Redhill

Surrey Mirror 30 November 1900

# St Paul's Presbyterian Church, Redhill

Surrey Mirror 4 October 1907

# St John's Iron Room, Redhill

Surrey Mirror 12 January 1900, 16 February 1900

# Walton on the Hill Congregational Church

Tom Robert Grantham, Dorking Congregational 1662-1912, 1913, p 88-89

# **RUNNYMEDE**

# St Augustine's Church

West Middlesex Herald, 8 November 1890, 12 November 1890, 15 November 1890

# Iron Mission Room, Egham Hythe

Middlesex & Surrey Express 14 January 1888

## **SPELTHORNE**

#### **Ashford Congregational Church**

Greatorex p 16-17

Middlesex and Surrey Express, 5 July 1907

#### St Hilda's Church Ashford

http://www.smam.org.uk/Parish%20history.pdf

Middlesex and Surrey Express, 12 April 1907, 3 May1907

DM & JL Barker, Aspects of Ashford, 2006, p 12

# St Peters Church, Staines-upon-Thames

Middlesex and Surrey Express, 18 August 1888

# St Saviour's Church, Sunbury Common

LMA DRO/156, VCH Middlesex, 1962, vol 3, p 61-63, Greatorex p 14-15 *Middlesex and Surrey Express*, 20 November 1908 *The Globe*, 19 August 1913

# **SURREY HEATH**

# **Frimley Green Methodist Church**

Surrey Advertiser 28 February 1940. Irene Bailey, A short history of the Methodist Church in Frimley Green, 1989

#### **TANDRIDGE**

#### **Godstone Baptist Church**

Stockwell p 103 https://www.godstonebc.org/about-us/ Surrey Mirror, 18 June 1948 Juliette Jaques, Bygone Godstone, 1992, plate 39

#### **Baldwins Hill Mission Hall**

M J Leppard, The 'tin tabernacle' at Baldwins Hill in Lingfield, Surrey Archaeological Society Bulletin 2018, No 466, p 15.

# St John the Baptist Church Outwood

Croydon Chronicle and East Surrey Advertiser 10 July 1880

#### WAVERLEY

#### St James Church, Farnham

SHC 7093/2, VCH vol 2, p 599 Aldershot Military Gazette, 13 November 1875, 13 January 1877 Surrey Advertiser, 1 August 1874

# **Haslemere Methodist Chapel**

http://www.haslemeremethodist.org.uk/history\_haslemere.htm West Sussex Gazette, 19 October 1950

#### **BIBLIOGRAPHY**

Edward E Cleal and T.G. Crippen, The Story of Congregationalism in Surrey, 1908

Brian Lancaster, *Croydon Church Townscape*, Croydon Natural History and Scientific Society Ltd, 1997

Ian Smith, *Tin Tabernacles Corrugated Iron Mission Halls, Churches & Chapels of Britain*, Camrose Organisation, 2004

Ian Smith, Tin Tabernacles Postcard Album, Camrose Media Ld, 2010

Arthur H. Stockwell, *The Baptist Churches of Surrey*, 1909

W.T. Whitley, *The Baptists of London*, 1612-1928, [1928]